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Friday, 1st March 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

I am pleased to tell you that Haringey have agreed to fund a full refurbishment of the windows 

in our school. This will include replacing the windows in all four buildings. The windows will be 

replaced on a ‘like for like’ basis, which means we will retain lovely, wooden window frames,  

befitting our beautiful Victorian buildings.  

Our steel framed windows in the Junior gym will be replaced with new steel framed windows. 

We have a small number of PVC windows in the swimming pool building which suits the humid 

environment of the room housing the pool.  

The project is due to start after the coming Easter holiday and will continue until June 2025. 

Work will be done in phases and you can expect to see scaffolding appearing around our site.  

We have begun planning with the team managing the project and health and safety will be the 

top priority of all our meetings. We are committed to minimising disruptions to the day-to-day 

running of the school.  

There may be times when some classes will need to temporarily work within our spare 

classrooms. These spare classrooms have all of the technology and amenities of our standard 

classrooms so the children’s learning will not be negatively impacted. We will let you know in 

advance if your child’s class is temporarily moving.  

Feel free to contact me should you have any questions.  

 

 

Ian Scotchbrook 

 

 

 

Headteacher 



 

 

 


